
 
City of Petersburg 

Minutes of the Regular City Council Meeting 
May 20, 2013 7:00 p.m. 

Petersburg Municipal Building 
24 E. Center Street 
Petersburg, MI 49270 

 
A Regular Meeting of the Council for the City of Petersburg was held on the above date. 

The Meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Mayor Holeman. 
Councilpersons present were Terri Bauer ,Charles Bruckner, Fred Degner , Joanne Tollison, and 
Lawrence Schadewald 
Absent: Richard Haller 
 

Minutes of the last meeting were presented to Council in printed form as recorded. 
    Moved by Degner that the minutes of the previous meeting, 05/06/2013 be approved.  

          Supported by Tollison. Aye (6) Nay (0)  Absent (1)Motion carried. 
 

 
.     Invoices were presented to Council in printed form by accounts: General Fund-$17,108.71;  
           Police Fund-$642.38; Major Streets-$1,087.92; Local Streets-$1,327.07; Sewer Fund   
           $15,371.30; Water Fund- $26,784.59; for a total of $62,321.97 
To Include the MCRC invoice subject to verification that it is indeed the city’s and what the bill is for. 
Moved by Bruckner that the invoices as presented be approved and checks drawn for the same.  
          Supported by Bauer Roll Call Vote: Aye (6) Nay (0) Absent (1)Motion carried. 
 
Moved by Degner that the City approve and accept the 2013 Resolution electing to comply with the 
provisions of public act 152 of 2011 by exercising the city’s right to exempt itself from the requirements of 
the act for the next succeeding year. Supported by Tollison Aye (6) Nay (0) Absent (1) Motion carried. 
 
Safety City, the School, the Library, and Summerfield Rec. were discussed at this time. 
 
Budget and previous amendments were discussed. 
Mike Jackson/Michigan Paving Contract discussed.  Degner contacted multiple entities for the work to be 
done.  Those contacted do not do the same type of process that the City is looking to have done. Two did 
not quote and 1 quote was obtained. Bruckner also contacted someone and that company is unable to do the 
micro-seal as well.  The contract was reviewed and the scope of the project was discussed.  
Moved by Schadewald that Council accept the Bid from Michigan Paving as presented in writing by  
       Degner, also to make note that 3 bids were sought and 1 was received. Supported by Bruckner. Roll  
       Call vote Aye (6) Nay (0) Absent (1) Motion carried. 
 
The Library has been in contact with an Attorney re: the carpet issue requesting a letter be drawn up and 
sent to the contractor.  The charge is expected to be approx. $300.00. 
Moved by Tollison that Council approve paying half of the $300.00 for the legal fees for the Library Carpet  
      issue and not to exceed $150.00 Supported by Bruckner. Aye (6) Nay (0) Absent (1) Motion carried. 
 
A resident pulled a dead city tree and asked for a replacement.  The resident is currently denied.  Residents 
need to check with the City before removing City trees located with in the City right-of-way. 
 
Moved by Degner that Council adjourn 8:12p.m. Supported by Tollison Aye (6) Nay (0)  
        Absent (1)Motion Carried. 
 
Guests: 0 
Employees: Lori Goss 
 
Minutes submitted by:_______________________________Lori L. Goss,  Clerk 
 
Minutes approved by:_______________________________  Mayor James Holeman 


